TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the7th October 2013
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson 
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Ruth Crompton


Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Beverley Robinson 
Councillor Adrian Foulkes
Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Steven Wilcock

Councillor Karen Plumb


Also Present

PC Nigel Keates, PCSO Trish Thompson, Dawn Odgers, Mandy Cunningham
Apologies

Councillor Seb Wilcock County Councillor Paul White
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 3rd September were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Wilcock, seconded by Cllr  Reyner
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

PC Keates advised he has been doing some late shifts to try and catch suspects around the thefts that have been happening.  There have been 3 arrests over the Yorkshire border, and the Police think they have the right people so there should be a drop in thefts.  There has been camping on the school field and the Recreation Ground recently, of young people around 13 to 14 years of age with no adults present.  Alcohol found on these young people was seized.  PC Keates is working with schools at the moment.
PC Keates advised that 2 males have been arrested over Laneshaw Bridge who have been lamping with air weapons.

There has been a report of someone firing air rifles at the back of Penyards, these two males have been arrested.

PCSO Thompson advised that the barrier at Ball Grove is being moved closer to the car park entrance.  The same lock is being used for the barrier, but Cllr Hartley advised he could do with a key as he requires access.

PCSO Thompson and PC Keates have been doing leaflet drops to outlying farms and has visited each one of these at least once.  There are still a few to do, but these will be done as soon as possible.

Operation Firecrest has been running still.

There have been a couple of neighbour disputes which are being dealt with.

Cllr Hodgson advised that he has seen a better Police presence recently.

There has been a report of a van stealing wiper blades, with Irish registration plates.  If anyone sees this van, please ring 101 and report it.

Remembrance Day patrols have been organised already, and Cllr Reyner offered to attend.

PC Keates is still trying to gather information about the resident in the goat shed on Rock Lane from CCllr White, who has yet to respond.  There has been a report of dead rabbits around this shed recently.

Dawn Odgers attended to meeting as she is having serious issues with a neighbour.  She wanted an update from PC Keates, who advised that, as this is an on-going investigation, and he is not the officer doing this, he cannot give an update.  Both parties have attended the Police station to give statements, and this will be dealt with by the relevant officers.

Clle Reyner advised that the speed indication device that has been at the bottom of Dean street is the one that was taken from the bottom of Cotton Tree a while ago.  PC Keates will look into this and report back in due course.

Cllr Hodgson advised that he has seen cars parked at the Recreation Ground recently who seem to be passing parcels from vehicle to vehicle.  If anyone sees anything, please report.

County Councillor Paul White
CCllr Paul White did not attend the meeting
Residents Issues

Mandy Cunningham attended the meeting with an update about the proposed Skate Park at Ball Grove.  She advised that Pendle Borough Council are not supporting the option of having that at Ball Grove because of it’s sustainability.  It would be heavily supported if it was in Colne.  The Church may want to release some land, but this will be confirmed at a later date.
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Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Tickets for the prize giving ceremony have been received, and Lynne Barnes was given a complimentary ticket by the organisers as they had nominated her for a special prize.  It was agreed, some time ago, that Colne in Bloom would donate £100 towards flowers for Trawden.  This has not yet arrived.  Adele to chase with Dorothy Lord.  Cllr Robinson advised that there has been a volunteer who will plant the planters on Colne Road.  As there are 22 planters in total, it was suggested that it be divided out as follows:
Cllr Foulkes to clear the ones on the wall on Skipton Road

Cllr Plumb to clear the ‘Welcome to Trawden’, the two at Gladstone Terrace and the large planters outside CNC Support.

Cllr Steven Wilcock will clear the one at the bus stop at the bottom of Hall Road, the one at Harambee Surgery, the one at Dean St, and the Poetry Garden.

Cllr Reyner will clear the one at White Lee Avenue

Cllr Hodgson will clear the ones outside the community Centre, the double planter on Church St, the 2 tubs at the Church corner, and the 3 small planters on Boulsworth drive.

Cllr Robinson will clear the one on Mire Ridge

Adele to ask Granville to clear the one on Burnley Road

Cllr Robinson has plants already for the planters, and there will need to be arrangements made for these to be done.  Cllr Robinson has 2 volunteers to help out.

With reference to the sponsoring of the planters on the wall at Skipton Road, Adele to write to The Dressing Room, Colne Glass and Glazing, David Hodgson, Barry Hodgson, and the Rock Shop.  Cllr Foulkes to let Adele have the e-mail addresses and contacts for LED Electrical and N-Lighten.  Cllr Crompton will ask Dee at The Nail Room, and Cllr Foulkes will ask the Cotton Tree Inn if they are interested in sponsoring one of these planters.  Adele to ask The Post Office and Hedgehogg if there are any left.

Adele to ask Granville to contact Cllr Robinson to arrange for clearing of the planters at Bankfield street and to cut the grass at the side of CNC Support very short.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the housing proposal at Green Meadow is recommended to be refused.  There has been a re-submission.  Adele to write to Planning with objections of surface water run-off increasing as natural soak will be eliminated, and that the drainage is not currently suitable for the properties that are there, without increasing them.
Allotments
Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes have been to inspect the allotments with the map that is currently being used, and it is very confusing.  Cllr Plumb will take photo’s of the plots and bring back to the November meeting.  Adele to write to each tenant and send a copy of the map, and ask everyone to highlight the area that they are currently paying for and using.
Review of Community Halls

Pendle Borough council have asked the Parish council to consider taking on the responsibility of the Community centre and the toilets at Ball Grove.  It was advised that the toilets could be in Colne and for Pendle council to try Friends of Ball Grove.  With reference to the Community Centre, Cllr Steven Wilcock did a lot of work quite recently trying to get a management committee together, to no avail.  Adele to send these details back to the Council
Parish Matters

Cllr Reyner advised that the trees on the tram tracks side of White Lee avenue are over hanging.  Cllr Foulkes will have a look as he might be able to help with this.
Cllr Hartley advised that someone has bought Midge Hole and has taken down a wall which stops people coming off the road.  It isn’t causing an issue just yet, but the wall will have to be re-instated when works are complete.  He also advised that there is no planning application in for this property yet.

Cllr Hartley attended the funeral of Cllr Raymond Clough who sadly passed away shortly after the last council meeting, and wanted to know whether the rest of the Councillors though it would be a good idea to have ‘In memory of cllr Raymond Clough’ carved into the Parish stones.  It was thought that this was a brilliant idea, so Cllr Hartley will consult with Raymond’s son before anything is done.  

Cllr Plumb asked whether the edge of Burnley Road, just after the Vicarage be cut back as it is getting very difficult to see.
Cllr Crompton asked that the road at the bottom of Parkinson Terrace on Colne Road could be repaired as it has sunk.

Cllr Crompton has had a complaint from the Post Office and Nail Room that dogs are urinating on their signs outside.  Cllr Hodgson advised they should contact the Dog Warden to get some product that would deter this.
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Planning Applications

Case Number: 13/13/0427P - Amendment

Proposal: Full: Erection of 6 dwellings (3 pairs of semi detached houses).

Address: Land At Green Meadow Colne Road Trawden Colne BB8 8PF – see comments in Colne and District Committee section

Case Number: 13/13/0446P

Proposal: Full: Erection of car port to side of existing garage.

Address: Briermead Lanehouse Lane Trawden Colne BB8 8SN – no issues with this application

Case Number: 13/13/0475P

Proposal: Full: Proposed change of use from B8 use to indoor activity centre for children D2 use.

Address: Whiteholme Mill Skipton Road Trawden Colne BB8 8RA – no issues with this proposal
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Colne and District committee meeting agendas received for the meeting taking place on 10th October

Time sheet received from Granville for August

Tickets for the North West In Bloom ceremony received

Advice received that the diversion of footpath 110 at Alderhurst End Farm was approved

Completed audit received back with no concerns or comments.  All approved

Invoice received fro dog gloves

E-mail received from Pendle Borough Council regarding the public conveniences and community halls in Trawden

Committee meeting timetable received

Letter received from the Joint Committee for Strategic planning advising the plan has been adopted.  Not this has been accepted, do TFPC still want to be on the circulation list for further information?  Yes keep us informed
Invite received to the Parish Conference in November

Letter received from PBC asking if there are any issues or concerns regarding the current polling station. No issues as far as the Parish councillors are concerned
Register of Electors poster received

Letter received regarding the request to extinguish footpath 101 at Alderhurst End Farm.  No objections
Finance

Cheque number 1128 for £225.02 was issued to Adele Waddington for September salary
Cheque number 1129 for £62.27 was issued to Adele Waddington for September Expenses
Cheque number 1130 for £56.20 was issued to the Tax Office for Adele’s tax contribution

Cheque number 1131 for £90.24 was issued to  JRB Enterprise for dog gloves
Cheque number 1132 for £333.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for August hours
Cheque number 1133 for £162 was issued to BDO for the audit
Cheque number 1134 for £450 was issued to Ian Salter for gardening services at Harambee Surgery
Cheque number 1135 for £125 was issued to North West air ambulance

Cheque number 1134 for £125 was issued to Mountain Rescue
Cllr Wilcock explained that all Clerks must now be employed, so this is the reason for payment to the Tax Office
The Parish council donate to North West Air Ambulance every year, but this year, it was proposed by Cllr Hodgson that £125 was to go to the air ambulance and £125 to Mountain Rescue.  This was seconded by Cllr Crompton, and put to vote, all in favour.
Meeting closed 9.55pm

Next meeting 4th November 2013, 7pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
2nd December

16/2013

